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916-944-8070 
Secretary@AFTACWCC.org 

Asst. Secretary 
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2010 Fall Social Scheduled for Nov 13th2010 Fall Social Scheduled for Nov 13th2010 Fall Social Scheduled for Nov 13th2010 Fall Social Scheduled for Nov 13th        
by Dave Tarquino, Vice President 

Mark your calendars.  The date for the Fall Social has been set for Saturday, November 13
th
, 

11:30 – 2:30.  The place has not been finalized yet, so if you have a favorite 
restaurant/cuisine with good pricing and separate room for 40-60 guests, let me know.  All 
comments/ideas are welcome.  Call me at 916-723-7634 or e-mail: dtarquino@surewest.net 
Editor's Note: Sign-up form & more details will be posted on our website as soon as available. 

   

AFTAC  Alumni Meet at Aerospace Museum 
by Steve Fritts, Director at Large 

   On April 18th about thirty alumni met at the Aerospace Museum of California (AMC) for a 
special presentation about the museum’s capabilities and offerings. They learned that AMC 
provides not only a museum for people to view aerospace history, but also is a place that 
teaches students of all ages about scientific subjects. AMC’s Aerospace Learning Center 
provides local schools and organizations a curriculum that teaches students fundamentals of 
weather, navigation, aircraft mechanics, and even lets the students fly a simulator. These 
subjects reinforce schools’ scientific courses. AMC rents out the facility for meetings, 
banquets, birthdays, just about any soiree you can think of, with a backdrop of aircraft and 
aerospace items. The alumni found out about how they can help AMC by being a volunteer, 
donating their time or money so that the mission can carry on. The motto –Explore, 
Experience, Engage-- sums up the museum’s wish for anyone who walks through the doors. 
The alumni group got to do just that as they were given tours right after the presentation. 
 

Words From The Prez 
by Charlie Penn, President 

   I want to thank everyone that attended the picnic we hosted at Tempo Park.  Over 50 of 
you weathered the new location and actually found the park.  The venue worked well, thanks 
to Dennis and Dave for burning the meat and Butch, once again, did his usual great job of 
coordinating this annual event.  A little reminder, next year’s picnic will be in September due 
to our hosting of the reunion in May.  What a perfect segue to the reunion. 
  The reunion committee to select the venue for our 2011 reunion urged the Board to select 
the Lions Gate facilities to host our event.  Many factors entered in to this selection; price, 
facilities, location, and availability.  As it stands right now you can rent a room there for $89, 
two bedroom suite for $129 and even go for the 4 bedroom suite (Commanding General’s 
home) for $349 per night.  The dates for this event are May 12

th
 – 15

th
, 2011; Thursday the 

12
th
 would be for early registration/hospitality suite activities, Friday would be a no host 

reception with hors d'oeuvres at either the “O” club or the General’s Home.  Saturday would 
be the banquet at the old NCO club, Air Museum, or “O” Club.  The reason for not being able 
to pin down the actual location for these events is we need to have a good feel for 
attendance.  There will be ancillary activities planned but these haven’t been formalized as 
yet.  Please get the word out that the AFTAC Worldwide Reunion will be in mid May 
and to put those dates on your calendar.  Keep checking our website, 
www.aftacwcc.org, for this gala event’s latest news which will include phone numbers 
to make your room reservations and the reunion registration form. 
   Sadly, the passing of Orville Pritchard left a vacancy on our Board of Directors.  Orv 
adroitly served as our Assistant Chairman of the Board and we will sorely miss him.  On a 
brighter note the Board elected George Thompson to fill the vacant position.  George will be 
bringing his vast knowledge of AFTAC and has been instrumental in planning past reunions; 
his expertise is hospitality suites.  Thanks for “volunteering” George! 
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DEPOT FALLOUT NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTIONDEPOT FALLOUT NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTIONDEPOT FALLOUT NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTIONDEPOT FALLOUT NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION    
by Bob Fitzgerald, Webmaster@AFTACWCC.org 

   Our Depot eFallout newsletters are now posted in full on our www.AFTACWCC.org web site “Fallout” page where 
you can read, print or download any of our newsletters in full color.  We'll send you an E-mail alert when a new edition is 
posted.  Please notify us at TOD.Alumni@AFTACWCC.org when your E-mail address changes. 
   Each complete edition is available on-line shortly after it is issued. You can get to all our newsletters anywhere there is 
Internet access.  We know you will appreciate this easy access, as well as the time and money we will save distributing 
the newsletters.  We will continue mailing the Depot Fallout to those who do not have access to the Internet.  Thank you 
for your support.   

 

EEEE----MaiMaiMaiMail Address Updates Neededl Address Updates Neededl Address Updates Neededl Address Updates Needed    
by Dale Klug, Editor 

Sometimes we need to send information to as many alumni as possible in the shortest time possible. We'd like you to 
keep us updated on your e-mail addresses. If yours should change, please send your current e-mail address to:  
TOD.Alumni@AFTACWCC.org   We'll acknowledge your message & ensure our roster is corrected. Thanks Very Much!   

 

Way Back WhenWay Back WhenWay Back WhenWay Back When    
 by Dale Klug, Editor 

We’re running a series of articles called “WAY BACK WHEN”.  They are patterned after the Florida Chapter’s series in the 
Post Monitor called “B.S. (Barely Substantiated) TALES”.  We’re inviting everyone to submit articles or pictures with 
stories from days-gone-by at Detachments, OLs, Depot, Squadrons, Headquarters or TDYs. Crank up your “WAYBACK 
machines” and send us an article. Remember to keep all the inputs unclassified.  E-mail all proposed articles to me at: 
FalloutEditor@AFTACWWC.org or snail-mail to: AFTAC Alumni Newsletter Editor, P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 
95611-3974.  Please note on envelope it's for Newsletter Editor.  
 
Editor's Note: The following article was sent in by Loyd (yes, that's one "L") Davis, a former "F Trooper".  
Some time in 1969 when I was assigned to F Engineering, the ops guys complained that their "camera on" pilot lights 
were too small and too dim to be seen well during a mission.  To address this problem, I had a couple of the guys draw up 
a new camera motor panel that used the (new in those days) computer back lighted switches.  We made up a test panel 
and installed it on the aircraft and stood by while the ops guys checked it out on a training mission.  When they returned 
from the training mission, they complained that the lights were "too bright!"  I think we went back to the old camera motor 
panel and the complaints ceased.  That's what I call an early example of the old saying "watch out what you wish for, you 
may get your wish." Loyd E. Davis, 1476 Madera Hills Drive, Bountiful, UT 84010-1523, Email  K8EI@ARRL.NET 

 
This photo of very early AFTAC detection equipment was sent to us by Clark Creery  
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The West Coast Chapter Spring Picnic – 15 May 2010 – at Tempo Park, Fair Oaks, CA 
 

 
Ann Pavik, Rod Hinkle, Al Pavik, Betty Jo Hinkle, 

Alice & Cal Brown 

 

 
Daisuke Nakajima (Tommie’s Brother), Bob & Tommie Baker 

 

 
Chef’s: Dave Tarquino & Dennis Nolan with 

Picnic Organizer:  Butch Kemna 

 

 
Peggy Rheault, Nancy & Dave Price, Judie & Jim Giordano 

 

 
Bob & Tommie Baker, Daisuke Nakajima (Tommie’s Brother), 
Carol & Bob Morrison,  Louise Wingfield, (I missed Dave �), 

Suki Tarquino, Chum Nolan 

 

 
George Thompson, Jim & Judie Giordano, 

Laurie & Butch Kemna 

 

 
Cal Brown, Rod Hinkle, Alice Brown, Peggy Armintrout, 

Betty Jo Hinkle 

 

 
Ann & Al Pavik, Marge Iske, Rose & Dale Klug, 

Ken & Cathy Denbleyker 
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The West Coast Chapter Spring Picnic – 15 May 2010 – at Tempo Park, Fair Oaks, CA  (continued) 
 

 
J.R. Johnson Jr., Wade & Kathleen Wayland (Marian’s Dau.) 
Tracy Parker (Marian’s Granddau.), Marian Chambers-Jordan, 

Jacob Parker (Marian’s Grandson)  

 

 
Peggy Rheault, Darlene & Bob Fitzgerald, 

Nancy & Dave Price, Charlie Penn 

 

 
Nancy & Dave Price, Charlie Penn, John Miner, Peggy Rheault 

In center background:  Louise & Dave Wingfield 

 

 
Laurie & Butch Kemna with 

Jackson & Brian Rupe (Butch’s friend & neighbor) 
 

 
Virginia Chamberlain and Rosalie Allison 

 

 
Debi & Charlie Penn 

 

 
Sue & Tom Wentz, Joe & Gayle Johnson, 

Alumita (Gayle’s caregiver) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beautiful weather 
for a picnic with a 
really great group 
of AFTAC Alumni 
friends.   We hope 

to see you here 
next year! 

Flags & photos 
courtesy of 

 

Bob Fitzgerald 
 

More on our website: 
www.AFTACWCC.org 
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In Memory OfIn Memory OfIn Memory OfIn Memory Of    
PRITCHARD, Orville MSgt, USAF, Retired.  Born on September 3, 1928 and entered into rest on April 24, 2010. Orville 
was preceded in death by his wife of 51 years Carol Ann Pritchard. He is survived by his sons Michael and Mark Pritchard 
(USCG), daughter-in-law Stacy Richardson, and grandsons Scott (USMC), Elliott, Benjamin (USAF), Matthew and 
Christopher. Born in Dallas, Texas lived his teenage years in the State of Washington and served 24 years in the United 
States Air Force. He was involved in 1155 Tech Operation, AFTAC Team 202 and DET 407, where he met many lifelong 
friends. Orville spent his retirement years volunteering countless hours for the Retiree Activities office at McClellan & 
McClellan Aviation Museum. A Memorial Service will be held at Mount Vernon Memorial Park, 8201 Greenback Ln, Fair 
Oaks on Tuesday, May 11, 2010 at 10am. Published in the Sacramento Bee on May 9, 2010. Editor's Note: Orv retired from 
the Air Force on May 1, 1971. He was a Lifetime and Charter member of the AFTAC Alumni Assn, West Coast Chapter.  

                                                
 
ANTONIO, George P, "Tony", Major, USAF, Retired. - 90, passed away Monday, June 2, 2008, at his residence.  
Published in The Telegraph, Warner Robins, GA on 6/3/2008.  On 5/17/10 Phillip Antonio, hpa1943@hotmail.com writes: 
I am sorry to inform you that my father, George P Antonio, passed away June 2, 2008 after a long battle with C.O.P.D. 
and lung cancer.  I am sorry we did not inform you sooner but he did not leave a list of his memberships and we have 
been handling them as they come up.  If you have any questions feel free to contact me at this address.  Harry P Antonio. 
Editor's Note: Tony retired from the Air Force on September 1, 1967. He was a Lifetime member of the AFTAC Alumni Assn, 
West Coast Chapter.  

 

McALLISTER, Lois Kathryn   June 8, 1924 – April 26, 2010 Lois Kathryn McAllister was born June 8, 1924 to L. B. and 
Mary Privett in Palisade, Nebraska. She passed away on April 26, 2010. She married Wilber McAllister in 1956 at Lowry 
AFB, Colorado. She lived a full and happy life enjoying her family. She liked to bowl and fish and was known to dance the 
jitterbug. She worked in administration in the civil service for 27 years. Lois and Wilber were lucky enough to travel to 
Japan, Alaska and Hawaii during his time serving his country in the Air Force. Lois is survived by her husband, Wilber and 
sister, Cleora Hodgeson; son, Michael (Terry) Moynihan; daughter-in-law, Angela Corber; grandchildren, Michelle (Rob) 
Copeland; Danielle (Evan) Echols; Nicole (Drew) Waggoner; Jon (Krystal) Corber; Rikki Marie (Shane) Celentano, and 
Brandon Corber. She had the joy of having 15 great grandchildren; nephew, Gary Hodgson and niece, Pam Trost. The 
family would like to give special thanks to the wonderful nurses with San Angelo Hospice and Myrtlewood Estates for their 
caring attention. In lieu of flowers, she had requested people donate to San Angelo Hospice In., P.O. Box 441, San 
Angelo, TX 76902. Memorial services will be scheduled at a later date, and internment at Abilene Veterans Cemetery. 
Arrangements are being handled by Johnson's Funeral Home. Family and friends may sign an online register book at 
www.johnsonsfuneralhome.com.   On Tue, 27 Apr 2010, Charles Penn chaspenn@sbcglobal.net writes: Wilber C. McAllister 
was an airborne type in the era of Bobby Jones and Orv Pritchard.  His wife, Lois, was a secretary at the 1155

th
 when I first got 

to McClellan in February, 1962.  “Mac” was affectionately called “old cock”.  Charlie  
 

SLOVER, Edward, MSgt, USAF, Retired. Slover - a native of New Jersey, died Saturday, May 15, 2010 at the William F. 
Green State Veterans Home in Bay Minette, AL. Mr. Slover was a longtime resident of Sacramento, CA and moved to 
Mobile County in 2003 after retirement. He retired from the U.S. Air Force and Government Services after 40 years of 
service. Mr. Slover was very active in the Northern California Officials Association for 25 years. He was preceded in death 
by his parents, Edward Jerome Slover and Lillian Frances Tiernan Slover. Mr. Slover is survived by his loving wife of 50 
years, Katherine Slover; three sons, Edward T. (Jackie) Slover, Donald W. (Sherry) Slover, and Brian (Robin) Slover; two 
sisters, Pegeen (Richard) D'Agostino and Mary (Michael) Lyman; one brother, Francis (Patricia) Slover; four 
grandchildren, Tyler, Soleil, Ayden, and Robert; many nieces, nephews, other relatives and close friends, Clay and 
Pennie Lemire and family, and Hank and Lois Zima and family, Stuart Kohler and family, Steve And Gabi Wildanger, Jeff 
and Cathy Hight and family, Jeff and Amanda Johnson and family and Mike and Julia Schaecher. Mass of Christian Burial 
will be celebrated at 10 AM on Friday, May 21, 2010 from St. Rose of Lima Catholic Church. Visitation will be from 9AM 
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until 10AM on Friday at the church. Interment will be in Mobile Memorial Gardens. In lieu of flowers, memorials may be 
made to Catholic Charities or your favorite children's organization. Condolences may be offered at:  
http://www.legacy.com/dignity-memorial/obituary.aspx?n=Edward-Slover&lc=4959&mid=4254901  Arrangements under 
the direction of Mobile Memorial Gardens Funeral Home, Mobile, AL.  Published in the Mobile AL Press-Register on May 20, 
2010.  Editor's Note: Ed retired from the Air Force on September 1, 1979. He was a member of the 1155th Technical Operations 
Squadron, Supply Logistics Section in the 1960s and 70s.  He was also very active on the squadron's sports teams who won 
many McClellan AFB championships during his tenure. 

 

ABBOTT, John Milton, MSgt, USAF, Retired.  7/5/1937 to 3/3/2010, Wednesday, March 3, our 
family was devastated by the unexpected loss of John Abbott, a great husband, father and 
grandfather. John grew up in the Northwest with his parents, Al and Helen. He graduated from 
Seattle's Garfield High School in 1955. On his 18th birthday, he committed to four years with the 
U.S. Marine Corps, then served 18 more with the U.S. Air Force. In addition to five states, John's 
family accompanied him to overseas duty assignments which included Iran, Pakistan and Turkey. 
After over two decades of military relocation, John retired from the Air Force in 1978, returning to his 
native home, the Pacific Northwest. He earned a Bachelor of Arts at Portland State University and 
was employed by Konica. John stood upon a strong foundation of values and was the honest man 
that many aspire to be. With integrity, he was proof that a man does not require great wealth or title 
to be admired by many. John wasn't a griever, rather a man of principle. He was a dedicated father 

who taught us fairness and discipline and a loving husband whose devotion to Carolyn grew steadily with the years. A 
proud patriot and man of peace, he loved America with unwavering loyalty. John belonged to many organizations which 
included: TREA; First Marine Division - Columbia Chapter; American Legion Post #1; Air Force Sergeants Association; 
AFTAC Alumni Association; Loyal Escorts of the Green Garter; St. Therese parish; and Meals-On-Wheels. John's 
memories will be shared by his survivors - his wife of 50 years, Carolyn; his children and their spouses, Markham and 
Dorothee, Margaret and Eric and Pam. He is survived by eight grandchildren, Karmen and Denise, Mary Margaret, Helen 
Marie and Brandon, Jordan, Devon and Brygham. Viewing will begin at 10 a.m. Monday, March 8, 2010, followed by a 
funeral at 11 a.m. in St. Therese Catholic Church, 1260 N.E. 132nd Ave., Portland. There will be a brief reception and 
then a military burial ceremony in Willamette National Cemetery. In lieu of flowers, John and Carolyn would appreciate 
donations directed to the Amberside Meals-On-Wheels program. Published in The Oregonian on March 6, 2010 .  Editor's 
Note: John retired from the Air Force on July 1, 1978. He was a Lifetime member of the AFTAC Alumni Assn, West Coast 
Chapter. 

 

DAVIS Jr. Richard D. "Dick", TSgt, USAF, Retired.  February 27, 1935 - April 21, 2010, of Jaffrey, NH died April 21, 
2010 at his home after a long and courageous battle with cancer. He had been surrounded by the love and support of his 
family and friends throughout all of his challenges. Visitation: Family and friends are warmly invited to calling hours which 
will be held at Dick’s ‘home away from home’ the Jaffrey VFW hall, 232 Hawthorn Road, just off Route 202 in Jaffrey on 
Monday, April 26, 2010 from 4:00 to 7:00PM. Service: Funeral services will be held on Tuesday, April 27, 2010 at 
11:00AM at the VFW hall. Cemetery: Burial will take place on Wednesday, April 28, 2010 at 2:00 PM in the New 
Hampshire State Veteran Cemetery in Boscawen with full military honors. Editor's Note: Richard retired from the Air Force 
on June 1, 1974. He was a Lifetime member of the AFTAC Alumni Assoc, West Coast Chapter. His very interesting biography, 
to include his time in the Army, as well as what he did after joining the Air Force can be found online at:  
http://memorialwebsites.legacy.com/Richard-D-Davis-3rd-Veteran/Homepage.aspx 

                              
BRUNER, Griffen L. MSgt, USAF, Retired Sep 2, 1938 - May 1, 2010 Griffen served in the U.S. 
Air Force from May 1955 until July 1977. He worked for the U.S. Post Office from 1977 to 1978. He 
worked for the Civil Service holding many positions with SAC, STATCOM and Global Weather. He 
was a member of Tangier Shrine, Nebraska Gun Club, Papillion Gun Club, AF and AM of Mobile 
Alabama. Preceded in death by parents Leander and Mamie Bruner, Grandson Mark Tauzin. 
Survived by wife Karen; son and daughter-in-law Griffen II "Jody" and Marlene Bruner, Waterloo, 
NE; daughters and sons-in-law: Pamela and Mark Tauzin, Riverside, CA, Alicia and David Gelecki, 

LaVista, NE; grandchildren Tim, Sara, Anthony, Karen, Stephanie, Zachary, Nicole; great grandchildren Noah, Haleigh; 
sisters and brother-in-law: Amelia and Francis Carpenter, Versailles, KY, Mary Jane and Albert Chancellor, Clay, KY; 
nieces; nephews; other relatives and friends. SERVICES St. Paul United Methodist Church, Papillion, NE   
Visit Guest Book  http://obits.dignitymemorial.com/dignity-memorial/obituary.aspx?n=Griffen-
Bruner&lc=1697&mid=4240659  Published in the Omaha World-Herald from 5/3/2010 - 5/6/2010 
 

Camarillo, Jesus D "Jessie" TSgt USAF, Retired. Born May 27, 1935 in Seguin, Texas and passed away on June 16, 
2010 at the age of 75 in Fair Oaks, CA.  He proudly served his country for 20 years and retired honorably as a  
Technical Sergeant - USAF.  He is survived by his loving wife Amy of 49 years, sons Jesse, Jimmy, Jerry, John and their 
families including five grandsons and three granddaughters.  He was a very strong, cheerful, and loving husband and 
father.  Family and friends are invited to the viewing & Rosary on June 21 from 5:00 to 8:00 pm at Miller Funeral Home, 
507 Scott St., Folsom.  Funeral Services will follow on June 22 at 10:00 am, St. John the Baptist Church, 307 Montrose 
Dr., Folsom, and will proceed to Calvary Catholic Cemetery, 7101 Verner Ave, Sacramento, for Military Honors.  
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Who Said That?? 
by Dale Klug, Editor 

>> If God had really intended men to fly, He'd made it easier to get to the airport. 

>> The world is a book, and those who do not travel read only a page.    
  >> Like all great travelers, I have seen more than I remember and remember more that I have seen. 
  >> Summer afternoon; to me those have always been the two most beautiful words in the English  

        language.    
 

  Do you think you know who the above quotes came from? Send your best guess to: FalloutEditor@AFTACWCC.org 
First WCC member to send in all four correct answers gets an "Attaboy" or "Attagirl"  in the next edition of the newsletter.  

April's quotes were from Al Gore, Dave Barry, Dan Quale and Al Gore. The distinguished "Attaboy" goes to 
Bob Baker who got all four correct.  

Membership NewsMembership NewsMembership NewsMembership News    
by Dave Price, Membership Chairman 

As of 2 June 2010: Active Members = 147 Life Members = 132 
Welcome to new life members, Dave Wingfield, Donald King & Gordon Annon. 

 
Annual membership fee of $10 is due by 01 Jan each year.  Check your mailing label or look for an email 
showing your membership expiration date. Your last newsletter will be the one following your expiration 
date.  Life memberships are available for $75. You can use the Membership application/roster update on the 
last page of this newsletter or the one on our web site to send with your dues. Don’t let your membership 
lapse. Those alumni who have not paid their 2010 membership dues have been dropped from the 
“active” roster and newsletter distribution list.   

Events CalenEvents CalenEvents CalenEvents Calendardardardar    
 

� Business/Member meetings are 1st Tuesdays quarterly at the LionsGate Restaurant at McClellan Park: 
   7 September and 7 December 2010 

(Call ahead to our President, to confirm time & place.  Or check our ‘Events’ page at <www.AFTACWCC.org>.) 

  
� 13 Nov 2010  Fall Social - - - - - - - - - - - - -Time & location to be announced.  
� 12–15 May 2011 AFTAC Worldwide Reunion, LionsGate, Hotel, McClellan Park, CA 
 

Mail CallMail CallMail CallMail Call    
Don’t forget our Mail Call E-mail address:  fallouteditor@AFTACWCC.org     

 

Jack Jernigan Email: 31 May 2010. I just found the Post-Monitor 2006 JUNE issue on line. It was only by a search of my 
dad's name and the sq that I found a story published within that issue which only mentioned him most briefly. My dad was 
Col. Bill Jernigan, commander of the 1155th from 1962 through 1967. He passed in 1983 and my mother passed in 2000; 
my brother passed within months of our mother. I'm the last of the clan and I want to dig up what I can for my son as he 
was born in 1990 never knowing his grandfather.   My dad, like any old vet, never really spoke of his service to me in any 
detail and my son now has an interest in the family history that I can't completely address.  If you can help me connect 
with people who knew my dad and can share some stories I'd be grateful.  Any help or direction is appreciated. Thanks.  
B.F. "Jack" Jernigan, The Jernigan Group, 6255 Arthur Court, Magalia, CA 95954-9518, voice: 530-873-8083, fax: 530-
873-8084, cell: 916-296-8787 jack@thejernigangroup.com  

MSgt. Patrick Murphy, AFTAC PA Email: 18 May 2010. The Air Force Technical Applications Center commander 
relinquished command in a ceremony here May 17. Col. Lisa Ann H. Onaga, who had commanded AFTAC since August 
2008, departed for a new assignment in Hawaii as the Pacific Air Forces Director of Intelligence, Surveillance and 
Reconnaissance. Her replacement, Col. Aaron M. Prupas, is scheduled to assume command of AFTAC in June. 

Joe Johnson Email: 15 May 2010. I checked my e-mail after the picnic today and had an e-mail from WCC LIFE member 
Roy Taylor. He just finished 3 weeks in the hospital with a hip replacement after he fell and broke it. He is back on the 
computer now. Might want to wish him well in the next newsletter. Joe  Editor's Note: Well Joe, I'm providing Roy's email 
address so anyone can send him a "Get Well" message.  wtay6@comcast.net   

"BEST WISHES & GET WELL SOON TO ROY TAYLOR"
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Annual membership fee of $10.

00
 is due by 01 January each year.  Check your mailing label for expiration date.  Your 

last newsletter will be the one following your expiration date.  Life memberships are available for $75.
00

 and include a 
membership card. 

PLEASE PRINT 

Name:             

 Last, First MI Last Rank Held   Nickname   Name of Spouse 
 

Addr:             

  Street, Apt #, etc.   City   State   Zip Code 

 

 (        ) -        
  Home Phone   Work Phone   Email Addr 
 

Active Duty:             

 Branch of Service  From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy   Branch of Service   From:  mm/yyyy – To: mm/yyyy 

 
AFTAC Dates:          

  From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy   From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy   From:   mm/yyyy - To:   mm/yyyy 

Support Your West Coast Chapter:  Please pass a copy of this form to your AFTAC Alumni friends. [From the Depot Fallout] 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

CHECK OUR WEBSITE AT www.AFTACWCC.org FOR THE LATEST WCC NEWS & PHOTOS 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

 
 
RETURN ADDRESS:  
AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
WEST COAST CHAPTER 
P.O. Box 3974 
Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 
 
 

  
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
WEST COAST CHAPTER 

P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 
Email:  TOD.Alumni@AFTACWCC.org 

 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / ROSTER UPDATE 
 


